
Brampton Parish Council 

Minutes of the Ordinary Council meeting held on 14th March 2022 at Cutthorpe Village hall  

Present: Councillors D Phipps (Chair), B Colwill, N Cunnane, A Wood, J Fell, K Lawrie & D 

Catton 

Also Present: A Anderson (Clerk) and 1 member of public (John Robinson) 

 

114/21-22 Apologies for absence 

Apologies were received from Cllr P Elliott 

115/21-22          Declarations of interest 

None received 

116/21-22          Public Speaking 

a) John Robinson informed the meeting that he was trying to raise local support to help any 

refugees from Ukraine that were relocated to the area. He is hoping to get enough people 

together in the Parishes of Brampton and Barlow to hold an initial meeting to assess the 

level of support. There was discussion around various aspects of providing support with the 

consensus being that the Parish Council could offer support once, and if, any refugees are 

housed with families in the area. Individuals can register on the government website should 

they feel that they can offer accommodation to refugees and at this point in time it is 

unknow how many would be likely to be housed in the locality and consequently difficult to 

assess how much support will be needed. 

Cllr Catton is to contact the Clerk at Barlow Parish Council to look further into the holding of 

an initial meeting in the next couple of weeks. In the meantime, John Robinson will contact 

Cllr M Thacker to see what the District and County Council proposals are. He thanked the 

Parish Council for listening to his proposals. 

b) There were no police or district/county councillors in attendance, but an email had been 

received by Cllr Catton regarding a scheme for the installation of speed notification cameras 

that were available. Following discussion Cllr Catton agreed to register the Parish Councils 

interest with the County Council 

 

Mr Robinson left the meeting 

 

117/21-22 Minutes of Meeting 

Approval of the minutes of the meeting on the 14th February 2022 

Cllr Catton proposed acceptance of the amended minutes and Cllr Lawrie seconded 

 

Resolved: The minutes were unanimously approved as an accurate record 

 

118/21-22 Date and venue of next Meeting 

The next meeting will be at Wadshelf Village Hall on April 11th 2022 

 

119/21-22 Village Halls 

a) Cutthorpe Village Hall 

 Cllr Lawrie informed the meeting that if the Parish Council extended the Institute 

then they would be liable for a payment to be made to the Derby diocese to reflect 

the uplift in value of the building. Nothing further done on this as yet. He has been 

doing some additional works on the plans for the outside area which will be brought 

to a future meeting.  



The contractor was looking to start the roof works asap. There was some discussion 

around potentially needing building regulations approval prior to starting works. The 

Clerk is to clarify and inform Cllr Lawrie if required. There was some discussion 

around whether the institute would need to be closed for the 3-4 weeks of the 

works. Cllr Lawrie is to meet the contractor to discuss further as this may hava an 

impact upon when the works can be done. 

 

b) Wadshelf Village Hall 

Nothing to report at this time 

 

120/21-22 Meeting Reports 

a) Cutthorpe Playground and recreation ground 

Cllr Lawrie confirmed that the playground application to Viridor is continuing and 

that there are a couple of fund-raising events planned for Easter and July 

b) Wadshelf Playground 

Nothing to report at this time 

c) Works 

 Cllr Colwill confirmed that the footbridge at the end of Common Lane had been 

replaced but that the finger post near Pratt Hall was still missing. 

 The Clerk confirmed that he had chased up the outstanding dog control signs for 

Cutthorpe park. NEDDC are still installing these around the district but have been 

delays due to Covid. 

d) Parish Plan 

 Cllr Catton confirmed he had sent out over 40 emails to organisations identified for 

consultation and received few responses to date. 

 

121/21-22 Parish Council Liaison with County and District Councils 

Nothing to report 

 

122/21-22 Planning  

 

Application Number  NP/NED/0222/0284  

Address   Dale Brook Farm, Baslow Road, Eastmoor,   

Description S.73 application for the variation of condition 2 and 13 on 

NP/NED/0118/0035. 

 

The Council had no comments to make on this application 

 

There were no further planning decisions received. 

 

123/21-22 Finance 

i) Cllr Phipps moved that the following payments be approved. All in favour 

Cllr Phipps and Cllr Lawrie signed the cheques 

 

Reference Payee Description Amount 

Cheque no 2050 A Anderson March wages & expenses and 
backpay to June 2021 

£464.64 

Cheque no 2051 HMRC February PAYE £108.20 



Cheque no 2052 DALC  2022-23 Subscriptions £348.08 

TOTAL   £920.92 

 

ii) The Clerk proposed that the NS and I savings account be closed with the funds 

transferred into the Parish Councils current account in order to have ready funds to 

pay for the roofing works to the institute. 

All in favour and the Clerk will complete the necessary paperwork 

 

124/21-22 Circulars and reports 

The following reports were noted; 

i) DALC February newsletter 2 

ii) Parking on verges – DCC response  

iii) NEDDC platinum jubilee email – Cllr Lawrie said that Cutthorpe Village Charity are 

organizing a jubilee event on Sunday 5th June and asked if the Parish Council wojuld 

consider the funding of a memorial tree.  

The Parish Council agreed to fund the purchase of a suitable tree up to £40.00 should an 

alternative cheaper solution not be found 

iv) Armed forces covenant email 

v) Chairs appeal email – St Georges day event 

vi) Chairs appeal email – Mark Crossley 

vii) TRO regulations email 

viii) Chairs appeal email – Peaky Blinders 

 

125/21-22 Information for the meeting 

Cllr Phipps informed the meeting that he had recruited a resident from Old Brampton to join 

the Parish Council. He will ask them to attend the next meeting in April. 

 

Meeting closed at 08.20pm 

 


